STATE OF MARYLAND **DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE**

John M. Colmers Chairman

Herbert S. Wong, Ph. D. Vice-Chairman

George H. Bone, M.D.

Stephen F. Jencks, M.D., M.P.H.

Jack C. Keane

Bernadette C. Loftus, M.D.

Thomas R. Mullen



HEALTH SERVICES COST REVIEW COMMISSION

4160 Patterson Avenue, Baltimore, Maryland 21215 Phone: 410-764-2605 · Fax: 410-358-6217 Toll Free: 1-888-287-3229 hscrc.maryland.gov

Patrick Redmon, Ph.D. **Executive Director**

Stephen Ports **Principal Deputy Director Policy and Operations**

Gerard J. Schmith **Deputy Director Hospital Rate Setting**

Mary Beth Pohl **Deputy Director** Research and Methodology

MEMORANDUM

To:

All Hospital CFO's

From: Dennis Phelps, Associate Wrector

Audit and Compliance

Re:

Monthly Reports

Date:

November 14, 2012

This is to inform hospitals that a change is being made to the way in which monthly reports, reports due 30 days after the end of the month, specifically the unaudited financial statements, price variance letter, supplemental births schedule (SB) and CSS schedule (MSS/CDS) are to be filed with the Health Services Cost Review Commission (the 'HSCRC'). Currently hospitals submit them in a number of ways, including: email, fax, regular mail, or special delivery. Starting with submission due December 30, 2012, all of these documents should be submitted via email to amanda.greene@maryland.gov The supplemental SB and the CSS schedules must be filed via the enclosed workbook. Not all hospitals will file the SB, however, all hospitals should be submitting a CSS schedule.

If you have any questions regarding this memo, or any other item related to the filing of monthly reports, please contact Amanda Greene on 410-764-2597 or by email above.

cc:

Amanda Greene

Christopher O'Brien